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settings, the selection of a
conventional ATP III CHD criteria will
have limited utility. For this reason,
it is important that more specific
criteria are evaluated in a clinical
setting in low-resource settings to
improve the accuracy of CHD diagnosis
in children and adults. In this study,
we found that the prevalence of CHD in
children aged less than 12 years in
peri-urban Surat, India was
significantly lower than that reported
by Cardenas *et al.*[@R15] In contrast,
Sharma *et al.*[@R12] found that in a
similar age group CHD was prevalent in
71/1000 infants in an underserved rural
population. The low prevalence of CHD
is likely to be due to the differences
in accessibility and utilization of CHD
diagnostic services in rural versus
urban areas. The low prevalence of CHD
in this urban area may also be a
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reflection of the fact that the study
was hospital based and thus would
include only a significant proportion
of children with severe CHD, whereas
the Cardenas study was community based
and therefore would include a higher
proportion of patients with mild CHD or
CHD not requiring the services of
cardiac surgeons. However, it is also
possible that the prevalence of CHD in
this urban population is higher than
reported here, because sub-clinical CHD
is likely to be more common in an urban
population. A similar clinical
diagnosis of CHD is made in non
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